Good Shepherd Catholic School Council
GS Parish Hall, 6:00 PM
Thursday, October 15, 2020


Call to Order

Attendance:  

School Council:  Principal Kristen Girten, Brandee Schnarr, Sara Rogier, Sara Brown, Marcy Groves, Tara Voliva, Mark Schuler, Beth Keck, Michael Schaefer, and Jeff Rhymer were in attendance.  Father Zach, and Ben Goedde were absent.  The following were present via Zoom:  Dawn Bowen and Gen Caudill.
Prayer:  Kristen opened the meeting with a prayer.

Mission Statement:  Our Mission Statement was read aloud by all.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the last meeting on August 20, 2020, were approved as written.

REPORTS:
President’s Report:  No report
Pastor’s Report:  No report.

Principal’s Report:  Kristen submitted her written report to School Council members via email prior to this meeting.  Highlights include:  The reopening committee met on October 1 to review the school plan for any needed updates or changes.  The art room is being reconfigured with desks so Mrs. Stuart can have art in class and follow social distancing guidelines.  She will begin class in there on Wednesday, October 21.  The committee also discussed allowing middle school students to travel to their classes instead of the teachers.  Kristen is meeting with the middle school teachers to discuss further.  

Parent/ Teacher Conferences are coming up on October 28 and October 29.  Students will be dismissed at 12:30 p.m. on October 29.

Kristen also shared with the Council about some recent vandalism on campus.  This was not included in her report.  There have been two occurrences in one week’s time.  The graffiti has been cleaned and police reports filed.  There is also a detective assigned to the case.  

Additional information can be found in her written report. 

Preschool Report:  Brandee shared that Little Rams has a new student in preschool.  The current enrollment is 29 in preschool and 39 in PreK.  The reopening committee recently discussed the daily temperature checks for Little Rams.  Daily checks will continue each morning for now.  The Little Rams families will be participating in the Parent/ Teacher conferences on October 28-29.   Our Little Rams will be having the annual Costume Parade on October 30.  In order for social distancing, the parade will be held outside.  

Legislative Liaison Report:  No report

Athletic Committee Report:  In Ben Goedde’s absence, Sara R read his report.  The Diocese of Evansville remains in Phase 3 of COVID-19 Return to Play.  Winter sports sign ups have taken place.  


Basketball (Boys) Grades 3-8

63 participants


Basketball (Girls) Grades 3-8

45 participants


Cheer (Girls) Grades 5-8

2 participants


Wrestling (Boys) Grades K-8

18 participants


K-2 boys and girls basketball sign ups will be sent out October 16.

GSCS will be hosting 3rd and 4th grade boys and girls basketball. From November 7-January 30.

Tech Team Report:  No report

PTO Report:  Tara Voliva reported the following:


Balance as of 7/31/20:  $36,596
Mulch for the Little Rams playground has been purchased and will be spread on Saturday, October 17.  Thank you to the Knights of Columbus for organizing and providing volunteers.  Thank you to Sunbelt Rentals for the use of the forklift.  

	

	

	


Financial Report:  Beth Keck reported Finance Council had a meeting Tuesday night of this week.  The budget was reviewed; no major changes on the budget.  With the income from bingo and the social not happening this year, Finance is continually monitoring things and trying to figure out how tuition will be affected next year.   Focusing on NEEDS vs. wants.  CPC letters will go out in September.  

ITEMS FOR DECISION  

Little Rams LLEP Certification

Prior to the meeting, Kristen and Brandee sent out a summary of the LLEP certification process requesting feedback from council members.  This certification would allow the Little Rams program to remain open during an extended school-wide shut down.  This certification is also a step in becoming an On My Way PreK school where vouchers can be accepted.  There is also the possibility of a waiver that would allow school-aged children to attend the daycare during a shut down if we receive the certification. 

After much discussion, the Council has decided to move forward with this certification for our early childhood program.  The initial cost will be approximately $5,000.  Beth will share this information with the Finance Council for approval to spend the needed funds.  Brandee and Kristen have already begun to gather the needed documentation.  As soon as Finance Council approves the expenditure, they will begin the process of staff training requirements.  
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
COVID Update:  GSCS has had one student positive.  Things continue to go very well.

New School Council Secretary:  Joanie Pohl is retiring from this position.  The Council is very grateful for Joanie’s many years of service and dedication.  Kristen asked the council members to think about possible replacements and submit those names.  

Little Rams Tuition:  Three possible options were presented for Little Rams 2021-2022 tuition.


Option 1:  Keep tuition flat


Option 2:  Tuition increase of 2%


Option 3:  Tuition increase of 3%

There was much discussion about keeping our program cost competitive and affordable to our families.  The current Kindergarten enrollment demonstrates success from the expansion.  We want to continue that momentum.  It was also noted that the Little Rams families experienced a larger jump in tuition last year.  The Council felt that there needed to be some increase in tuition.  It was decided to present the 2% increase to Finance Council in November.  Please note that any costs of the LLEP certification were not included in the expenses.  

Summer Camp 2021:  The Council felt strongly that GSCS should have a summer camp on campus for the 2021 summer.  Summer Camp is a much needed service to our families and can also be a marketing tool for prospective families.  

There was discussion on whether summer camp keeps the same organizational structure as in the past or bring in Camp 31 to provide this service.  Mark Schuler’s Camp 31 provided care off campus to families the summer of 2020 when the school building was closed.  The Council recommends that Camp 31 provide summer camp 2021 on campus at GSCS.  Kristen will present this proposal to the Parish Office for approval and if received, details of the partnership will be presented.  
The Come Holy Spirit prayer was prayed at the end of the meeting, which adjourned at approximately 7:45 PM.  The next School Council meeting is currently scheduled for Thursday, 11/12 at 6pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristen Girten, Principal
